MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

FEBRUARY 22, 2012
The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:



              

Terry Bell, President, R-Salem Township

Karen Vargo, R-Yorkville            
Scott Fabian, Vice-President, R-Steubenville

Dr. Brian Wilson, R-Wayne Township  

Brandon Andresen, R-Jefferson County            

Larry Zelek, R-Mt. Pleasant Township
Mayor Charles Banannio, R-Mt. Pleasant 

Dan Cermak, A-Smithfield Township  
Mayor Ted Boyd, R-Smithfield          


Dean Richards, A-Wells Township
Mark Clark, R-Island Creek Township


Jon Sperry, A-Stratton  
Russell Crowe, R-Irondale   



Bill Stewart, A-Springfield Township
Donna Dailey, R-Bergholz 




Connie Tice, A-Empire
John Danko, R-Knox Township              


Ed Willison, A-Amsterdam
Teresa DiCarlantonio, R-Steubenville          


Joe Ellis, R-Wells Township         



 
Mayor Ray Jeskey, R-Adena          


GUESTS
Phil Jordan, R-Ross Township       


Larry George, Indian Creek Schools
Brad Kurtz, R-Dillonvale                 


Kim Mark, UCAD                
Frank Litva, R-Warren Township           


Paul Terpenning, Indian Creek       
Ron Malin, R-Smithfield Township     

      
Lee Lewis, Indian Creek        
Mayor Frank Martin, R-Empire     



Dr. Mark Lewis, Indian Creek
Mayor Tammy Morelli, R-Rayland         


Ted Starkey, Indian Creek 
Dan Morgan, R-Brush Creek Township       

                               
Mike Paprocki, R-Jefferson County

           STAFF                       
Matt Parise, R-Wintersville          



Domenick Mucci, Jr., Director
Carl Sgalla, R-Tiltonsville      



Richard Fender, Planner                  
Denny Taylor, R-New Alexandria      


Betty Lou Tarr, Administrative Assistant
Mayor Harry Thomas, R-Richmond      


     

Lou Vandeborne, R-Cross Creek Township
OPENING OF MEETING:
President Bell opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence after which the membership recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  

ROLL CALL:
Vice-President Fabian called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 

MINUTES OF JANUARY 25, 2012 MEETING








A motion was made by Mr. Sperry to accept the minutes of the January 25, 2012 meeting; seconded by Dr. Wilson; motion passed unanimously. 
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DIRECTOR’S REPORT

FY2011 CDBG FORMULA PROGRAM – We received the release of the 2011 allocation which is  $260,000.00 (24,000 less than last year) however we are required to use 24,000 plus 856.00 for administration from the county’s RLF fund. At the Commissioners meeting on March 1 we will be requesting the transfer from the RLF fund to CDBG Fund.

$48,000.00 – Village of Smithfield (Repaving-Tanner and High Streets)


$48,000.00 – Wintersville (Sidewalk – Fernwood Road)


$48,000.00 - Wells Township (Repaving-Washington Road)

$27,200.00 - 
City of Toronto (Repaving Fifth Street-from Alexander Street to Craig Street)


$6,000.00 – Fair Housing


$67,800.00 – Home Repairs (Home Repair Applications were mailed out) they are also available at all public libraries, online at our website and they are available here tonight.  The deadline is March 16, 2012.
FY2012 CHIP PROGRAM – CT Consultants was selected and awarded to administer our CHIP program again.  The first Public Hearing is set for Thursday March 1 at10:30 a.m. in the Commissioner’s office.  Our housing advisory committee will be holding a meeting on Monday, March 5th at 10:30 a.m. at the towers to determine the program and targeted area.

The Ohio Neighborhood Stabilization – Finally funds were transferred and a contract is in place so we will be moving with this program.  We will be forwarding the list to the Ohio Historical Society and Ohio Valley Titles to get everything started.

Water and Sewer (Pottery Addition) – There was a ground breaking ceremony last Tuesday and we are moving forward with our $600,000.00 commitment.  Starting next Tuesday and every other Tuesday thereafter we will have a construction and update meeting at the Water and Sewer office.

Land Use Plan – We continue to gather data for the plan.  The Land Use Core Group has a meeting scheduled for Tuesday, February 28 at 1:30 p.m. here at the towers.  

Deeds – A Journal for lot splits needs to be maintained. Rich is working with the Auditors Office (Doby) and we should be able to soon work off of their website and tax maps.        

2012 CDBG - The 1st Public Hearing has been set for March 22 at 10:30.  We have handed out flyers and asked that everyone post them in their municipal building or in a public place where everyone can see it.  The three communities which should be getting their projects together are, the Village of Adena, Rayland, and Richmond.  All three communities must have someone present for this public hearing.

JB Green Team – 2012 Recycling Initiatives Competitive Funding applications were made available to the Commission members.  This grant opportunity is to do a smaller recycling project in your community.  Grants range from $1,000.00 (no match) to $5,000.00 (20% match, can be in-kind).  Deadline is March 5th.  

Oil and Gas – As everyone is aware the Director was asked to sit on a committee as a resource for the Oil and Gas Committee they formed for the County. At our January meeting everyone heard from Joy Howell about a grant we are applying for, hopefully by now you have all provided us with a support letter or resolution.  If you have not done so, please do so by the end of the week.

County Port Authority – The County is working out details on forming a county wide port authority.  The commissioners realize the importance of everyone being represented and they are asking the RPC (who has a representative from every city, village and township) to have a representative on the board who is not an elected official.


Accessible Design Workshop – A fair housing accessible design workshop is planned for Monday, February 27th at 8:30 a.m. at EGCC.  

Subcommittee on Energy and Mineral Resources – Field hearing by the House subcommittee on Hydraulic Fracturing, Job Creation, and New American Energy will be held on Monday, February 27 at 9:00 a.m.  at the EGCC.
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PLANNERS REPORT


The Ohio Department of Natural Resources has requested that we revise our Floodplain regulations in order to ensure they are current and legally enforceable.  A resolution has been drafted for the county commissioner’s consideration.

The Clean Ohio Assistance Fund Grant application to pay for a Phase II study for the Standard Carbon property in Wintersville has been withdrawn do to a lack of funding.  We will instead be funding the Standard Carbon Phase II study through our USEPA coalition grant.


The Kaul Clay Clean Ohio Assistance fund grant is scheduled to go before the state controlling board on February 27.


We have done 18 Phase I and 8 Phase II brownfield studies.


At the Land Use Plan meeting which Domenick talked about the core land use group will be discussing the overall schedule for the creation of a county land use plan.  This meeting will be facilitated by Ben Kenny of the Ohio Rural Community Assistance Program.

FINANCIAL REPORT


Betty Lou reported we were still working with a tentative Budget and the receipts thus far are $42,399.93 and expenses $12,515.00 currently we have a balance of $35,558.93.  She explained the 2012 budget (which everyone received a copy) to the Commission and the cut which the Planning Commission received.

President Bell then announced there were some visitors from the Indian Creek School District and asked which of them would like to be the spokesperson.  Mr. Larry George, chairman of the Indian Creek Levy Committee spoke about how they need to get a new High School.  Several others spoke about the need of getting their levy passed.  Everyone was asked even if they didn’t live within the Indian Creek District and they knew someone who did to please express to them the need to vote for the levy.  President Bell announced that as a board we need to take into consideration that not only the Levy for Indian Creek School District our Joint Vocational School has a levy coming up and Edison Local School District has a levy coming up.  He asked for one motion from the Commission to support all three (3) levies.  A motion was made by Mr. Vandeborne to support all three levies for Indian Creek  School, Edison Local Schools, and the Joint Vocational School; seconded by Mr. Fabian; motion carried.  Mr. Mucci asked President Bell if he should do a press release stating they are supporting all three levies and President Bell responded, yes please do.
NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be March 28, 2012 at 7:00 p.m.  on the second floor of the Towers. 

ADJOURNMENT


A motion was made by Mr. Parise to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Mr. Fabian; motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully Submitted,

Rick Trzaskoma, Secretary

As per Betty Lou Tarr

